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Tuesday 2 May 2006
ST.GEORGE-ACCI BUSINESS EXPECTATIONS SURVEY

Business Conditions Improve but Wages Growth Remains High

The March quarter 2006 St.George – ACCI Business Expectations Survey has found that business conditions improved during the quarter, with employment and sales growth remaining high. Investment has been very strong over the past 12 months and both new building and equipment investment again rose over the quarter to new record highs. However, the survey also shows the continuing presence of pressures from wages and non-wage labour costs. These cost pressures, together with high investment levels, suggest that profitability growth will remain lacklustre until investment returns begin to flow back into the bottom lines of businesses.

Mr Peter Hendy, Chief Executive, Australian Chamber of Commerce and Industry, commented:

“The improvement in business conditions is welcome. Pressures from wages and other labour costs continue, but have abated to some extent. The index of selling prices has fallen, which means that inflation is being contained. Businesses are finding it hard to pass on costs, particularly from higher oil prices. We therefore see little reason for the Reserve Bank to increase interest rates in the near future.”

Steven Milch, St.George Head of Economic Research, commented:

“This quarter’s survey maintains the tone of improvement in the economy, with higher index levels for both business conditions and perceptions of the economic outlook.  These survey results reflect recent upturns in the retail and housing sectors.  However, given that the pace of activity is moderate rather than strong, we don’t see the demand pressures to warrant an official interest rate increase at this stage.”

For further information:

Peter Hendy
Chief Executive, ACCI
02 6273 2311 / 0419 422 650

Brett Hogan
Director of Communications, ACCI
03 9668 9950 / 0407 273 884

Steve Ryan
Chief Economist, St.George
02 9320 5535 / 0411 106 879

Steven Milch
Head of Economic Research, St.George
02 9320 5264 / 0417 213 398

Important notice:

The information contained in the Survey has been prepared by ACCI and is intended for general use only. The St.George Group and ACCI take no responsibility for any reliance on the information or views expressed in this media release by any third party.
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